
 
 

 
NOTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE FIELD 

ON SUNDAY 25th FEBRUARY 2024 at 11.00am 
 

AGENDA 
 

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 14th January 2024 
2. Welfare 
3. Finance  
4. Scores and Records 
5. Competitions 
6. Coaching 
7. Major Projects 
8. Forthcoming Events 
9. AOB 
 

Present: 
Paul McGuire, Graham Ivey, Alan Hoddinott, Will Kempf, Alan Marriott, John 
Sinfield 
 
NOTES FROM THE MEETING: 
1.Matters arising: 
Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda 
 
2. Welfare: 
No issues to record 
 
3.Finance: 
JS has completed the club accounts for the year which will be produced for the AGM. 
An amount of £10,000.00 in the club accounts for ‘reserves’ has been ‘ring fenced’ in 
an instant access account. A budget for entertainment to be agreed. Action JS 
 
4. Scores and Records: 

The current indoor classifications have been produced by Graham and are to be 
distributed. 
 

5. Competitions: 
The next club competitions are the indoor championships and the indoor handicap in 
March. Please book your session on the website. See flyers. Trophies to be presented at 
the AGM. 
 



Tournament officers as follows: 
INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIPS:. 
Session 10am to 12noon – John Sinfield 
Session 12noon to 2pm – Will Kempf 
Session 2pm to 4pm – Alan Hoddinott 
 
INDOOR HANDICAP: 
All sessions i.e. 10 to 12, 12 to 2 and 2 to 4 do not have a TO allocated therefore Alan 
Hoddinott has stepped forward to carry out the role should no one else volunteer. We 
do need other members to take up this role. Please inform a committee member if you 
can offer your services for a couple of hours. This role does not prevent you from 
shooting in the competition yourself. 
 
6. Coaching: 

The next coaching sessions are scheduled for the 18th March and 22nd April. Please 
register for the events. 
Beginner course no. 2 has just been completed. All courses up to the Summer break 
are already fully booked. 
There is availability for one other person to attend a coaching course this year. 
 

7. Projects: 
    MAJOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 

1. Hardstanding in front of entrance doors to indoor range. (updated quotes to be 
obtained) 

2. Car parking provision between pavilion and boundary wall 
3. Tarmacking of existing car park area and marking out spaces. 

 
    MINOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 
    1.  Apply a clear sealer to the concrete floor of the indoor range – approx. cost 

around £600.00 – to be revisited next Spring at the end of the indoor season. 
    2 Fix a couple of cameras to the end of the pavilion as dummy cameras only. 
 
8. Forthcoming Events: 
    We have been invited by the Grove Tennis Club for a ‘tennis taster session’ at their   
premises on Sunday 19th May from 2pm to 4pm. Anyone interested please let John 
Sinfield know in advance. 
The archery taster session for this club was cancelled due to bad weather therefore a 
revised date is to be arranged in due course. Action JS. 
 
9.AOB: 
a) It is with regret that both Mark Swallow and John Sinfield have informed the 
committee that they will have to relinquish their positions on the committee due to 
personal circumstances.  
Alan Hoddinott has also intimated that he wishes to relinquish the role of Junior liaison 
officer. Alan will not be leaving the committee as he will take up another role to be 
confirmed.  
We are therefore looking for the following committee posts: 
Treasurer 
Membership Officer (this role is currently being carried out by the secretary) 
Junior liaison officer 



Members representative. 
Could potential candidates please put their name forward for being voted for at the 
AGM. 

b) Club clothing – awaiting feedback 
c) We are considering running a basic first aid course for members which will take 
around 4 hours. Please let the secretary know if you are interested. 
Also, could any member with a first aid qualification let the secretary know. 
d) We understand that the defibrillator is coming to the end of its life, and it has been 
suggested that we ask for donations / sponsors for its replacement. If you can help in 
any way please let a member of the committee know. 
 
The following people have recently joined the club: 

   Adults: Ryan Banks, Antony Knight, Mark Pierce, Brian Stacey, Darren Sisson,  
   Freya Talbot, Richard Woodhead. 
   Juniors: Lucy Sisson 

 
The meeting closed at 1.00pm 
 
Next Meeting: 
Sunday 24th March 2024 at 11am at the field. 
 
 


